
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: December 8,2008 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT WITH RYAN 
SNYDER ASSOCIATES, LLC FOR CONSULTANT SERVICES TO 
PREPARE A BICYCLE MASTER PLAN FOR THE ClTY OF 
PASADENA FOR AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $90,000 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council authorize the City Manager to enter into a 
contract with Ryan Snyder Associates, LLC for its services to prepare a new Bicycle 
Master Plan for the City of Pasadena for an amount not to exceed $90,000. 
Competitive bidding is not required pursuant to the City Charter Section 1002 (F) 
contracts for professional and unique services. 

BACKGROUND 

In November of 2000, the City Council adopted the original Bicycle Master Plan for 
the City of Pasadena. In January 2004, the City Council adopted a revised 
implementation plan. Over the past four years, the original Bicycle Master Plan has 
been fully implemented. To receive any additional funding from the State of 
California's Bicycle Transportation Account (BTA Grant) the City of Pasadena must 
develop an updated Bicycle Master Plan every five years to stay in compliance with 
State requirements. 

In September 2008, staff developed a request for proposals (RFP) to hire a 
consultant to prepare a new Bicycle Master Plan for the City of Pasadena. The 
Department of Transportation issued the RFP on September 24, 2008 and held a 
bidder's conference on October 15, 2008. There were three proposals evaluated and 
scored according to the competitive selection criteria outlined in the request for 
proposals. Ryan Snyder Associated, LLC received the highest score. A summary of 
the evaluation is shown in Attachment A. 

Under the terms of the contract, Ryan Snyder Associates, LLC will meet with City of 
Pasadena's Bicycle Advisory Committee and City staff to determine how the original 
Bicycle Master Plan currently serves the City and to establish a process and 
sequence for the development of a new plan. The consultant will review the existing 
bicycle master plan to document current and on-going programs and projects. The 
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performance standards; assess bicycle route continuity and make recommendations, 
including route alterations, gap closures, signage and mapping. 

In addition, the consultant will be required to conduct public workshops, 
presentations and meetings that will be critical in the update process in order to 
receive input, as well as to inform citizens, staff, stakeholders, and agencies about 
plan updates and the overall countywide product. Stakeholders are to be provided 
with opportunities to provide input to the consultant both at the meetings and in 
writing following the meetings. The Consultant will develop an EIR as the appropriate 
CEQA document to evaluate the potential environmental effects of the Bicycle Master 
Plan Update. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Sufficient funds are available in FY 2009 Capital Improvement Program Number 
75600, Pasadena Bicycle Program. The contract will be for an amount not to exceed 
$90,000 with a projected completion date of June 30, 2009. 

Respectfully submitted, 

MICHA&!J. BECK 
City Manager 

Prepared by: 

Richard W. Dilluvio 
Senior Transportation Planner 

Reviewed by: - 

Traffic Engineering Manager 

Approved by: 

- 
1 

Frederick C. Dock 
Director of Transportation 








